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May 24, 2023

Legislative Management Committee
North Dakota Legislature

Dear Legislative Management Committee Members,

On behalf of the Home Builders Association of Fargo-Moorhead and our 730 members,
we urge you to study the creation of a state-run apprenticeship program and flexibility
surrounding minors ages 16 and older as outlined in SB2170.

With the workforce issues that our industry faces, it is pertinent to introduce youth to
the construction industry at an age when they are eager to explore and learn. Gaining
hands-on experience while receiving fair pay for work is a win-win for youth and
employers in our state.

The programs that are in place, while helpful, are not accessible for many of our
members that operate daily with a small team. In many cases, for residential
construction there are only two to three team members. While many of them are willing
and want to have a young person on the jobsite, they do not have the time or
administrative resources for the paperwork required. They also do not have the ability,
at the amount currently required, to carry workers’ compensation. We think a potential
solution to this issue could be establishing a blanket state policy that would cover
students participating in an apprenticeship program.

At ages 16 and 17, young people are thinking about their future career path. While they
are permitted to operate farm equipment, they can’t operate a chop saw. We need
skilled workers in the construction industry to keep our economy strong and
communities growing. Another way to include the benefits of a state office of
apprenticeship could be adding it under the direction of the current Career and
Technical Education program.

We encourage you to study the areas outlined in SB2170 in the 2023-2024 interim for
the benefit of our state and our workforce.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,
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Bryce Johnson David Reid, Radiant Homes
Chief Executive Officer President

HBA of F-M’s vision is to nurture a thriving, innovative and diverse housing industry in our community.






